
   
 

 
 

Newsletter 
October 2024

News from our Churches 
 

St John’s Settle 
 

Sunday worship 
6th Oct 10:30am Wendy Holt        

Holy Communion 
13th Oct 10:30am Margery Dowling 
 3:30pm Relaxed harvest 
20th Oct 10:30am Rev T Broughton 

Bible Month 1 
27th Oct 10:30am Worship Group 

Bible Month 2 
 6:30pm Rev T Broughton  
         All Souls Remembrance 
 

Café-style Harvest Festival 
At 3.30 pm on Sunday 13th October, we 
will be holding a relaxed, café-style 
Harvest service, suitable for people of all 
ages including those who are living with 
dementia.  This will be led by Revd. Tim 
Broughton and Wendy Holt. 
 

Bible Month 
Our morning services on 20th and 27th 
October, and 3rd and 17th November, will 
use the material produced for this year’s 
Bible Month, based on the book of 
Genesis. 
 

Coffee Pot 
Every Wednesday 10:30am – 12:00 noon. 
Tea, coffee, cakes etc. 
The first Coffee Pot of each month is 
usually in aid of a charity. On 4th 
September £157 was raised for the 
Fairtrade Foundation – and the Fairtrade 
gift stall was well supported.   

 

Bible book club 
Led by Revd. Tim Broughton and held at 
12:00 noon after Coffee Pot on the 2nd 
Wednesday of each month. 
On 9th October, we will be looking at the 
end of Luke’s gospel (from Chapter 20). 
 

Bible study group 
Meeting in the lounge at Limestone View 
at 2:30pm on the 3rd or 4th Wednesday of 
the month, led by Wendy Holt, this is 
open to both residents and non-residents. 
On 16th October we will be looking at 
Matthew chapter 14. 
 

Quiz Night 
Revd. Tim Broughton will lead a Quiz Night 
at 6.30 pm on Saturday 26th October.  
Everyone welcome! 
 

 
Walk and Prayer for the Environment 
This takes place on the 1st of each month.   
Details available from Judith Allinson 
 

Prayer Meeting 
Members of all churches in Settle meet for 
prayer at the Catholic Church of St Mary 
and St Michael on Tillman Close at 12.00 
noon on the 1st Tuesday of each month. 
 

 
 



  

 

Newby Chapel 
 

Sunday worship 
6th Oct 6:30pm Easy Church 
13th Oct 11am Wendy Holt 
   Holy Communion 
27th Oct 2pm  Rev T Broughton 
    Holy Communion 
 

Burton In Lonsdale 
 

Sunday worship at All Saints Parish Church 
6th Oct 11am Rev David Philo 
13th Oct 9:30am Own arrangements 
20th Oct 11am United service 
27th Oct 9:30am Margery Dowling 
 

Bentham Methodist Church 
 

Sunday worship 

6th Oct 10:30am Rev T Broughton 
Harvest service 

 Followed by bring & share lunch 
13th Oct 10:30am Jane Mansergh 
20th Oct 10:30am Bethany Project 
27th Oct 10:30am Rev T Broughton 

Holy Communion 
 

 
Lakes Gospel Choir 
Saturday 5th October at 7pm 
Tickets £7.50, under 16s free from Liz 
Whitfield, Anne Duncan or on the door. 
Proceeds to Rosemere Cancer Foundation. 
 

Toddle In 
Toddler group meet every Monday in term 
time 10am to 11:30am, new volunteers 
welcome – contact Sue Broadbent 
 

Bentham Praise 
Practice in church on Monday at 2pm 
 

Men’s Breakfast 
Meet fortnightly at Bowland View, contact 
David Bayes for details, 8:30am on 1st, 15th 
& 29th October. 
 

Afternoon Praise at Bowland View 
Churches Together in Bentham are holding 
fortnightly services at Bowland View: 
Wednesday 9th October led by the 
Quakers. 
 

Farming Community Network Shed 
Wednesday morning at Bentham Auction 
Mart, supported by Churches Together in 
Bentham 
 

Bentham Pantry Club 
Open 11am-12:30pm and 3:30pm-4:30pm 
every Wednesday run by Churches 
Together in Bentham. There is a collection 
box for donations in the porch. 
 

Bible Study & Prayer Meeting 
Thursdays at 10:15am. Contact Averil or 
Mavis for more details. 
 

Hellifield Chapel 
 

Sunday worship 
6th Oct 2pm  Pauline Wright 
   Volunteer service 
13th Oct 10:30am Pauline Wright 
   (Lego) 
 2pm  Rev T Broughton 
   Holy Communion 
20th Oct 2pm  Rev David Philo 
27th Oct 2pm  Pauline Wright  
    (Café) 



 

 
 
Well-being Café 
2nd Wednesday of the month, from 10.30 
– 12 noon. Refreshments will be served 
and there will be friendship, music and 
activities in a dementia inclusive 
environment. Dementia Forward are 
supporting and advising us. 
 

Hellitots 
Tuesday 9:30 - 11:00 (term time only). 
Free play, songs and snacks for young kids 
aged 0-5 and their carers. If you are 
feeling called to come and help in any way 
please do contact Chevonne 
settlehellifieldcme@outlook.com 
 

Other events 
Welcome Mat meetings and Strong and 
Steady sessions are held on alternate 
Mondays. More details are given on 
https://hellifieldherald.org.uk/ 
 

Ingleton Methodist Church 
 

Sunday worship 
6th Oct 10:30am Charlie Preece 
13th Oct 10:30am Rev T Broughton 
  Harvest service 
20th Oct 10:30am Rev David Goodall 

AAW 
27th Oct 10:30am Abi Andrews NISCU 
 

Weekly Sunday prayer meeting 7-8pm 
 

Coffee mornings, Fridays 9:30 – 11:30am 
 

Curry & quiz night 
Friday 4th October 7:30pm, for catering 
purposes please contact Nicola on     
07932 049273 or 
IngletonBenthamCME@outlook.com 
 

Ingletots 
Thursdays, 9:30 to 11am, all pre school 
families are welcome. If you can help in 
any way, please contact Nicola 
ingletonbenthamcme@outlook.com 
 

 

 
 
 

Online services & reflections 
 

Don’t forget that online services and 
evening reflections can be found on our 
YouTube channel 
www.youtube.com/@SettleMethodistCircuit 
 

Thank you to all who contributed to this 
issue, please send all future news & 
events to Lucy on 07518 517 901 or 
settlemethodistcircuit@outlook.com  
 If you have any questions or comments 
about this newsletter, please don’t 
hesitate to get in touch. 
Deadline for the next newsletter is:       
20th October. 
 
Safeguarding 
Basic safeguarding training is getting a 
national update. This means everyone 
who needs basic training is now due a 
renewal in the new year. 
 

We will be arranging dates to deliver this 
training at each church in the new year, 
dates will be in next month’s newsletter. 
If you need this training, please make sure 
you are able to attend any one of these 
sessions. 
 

Examples of who needs this training are: 

• Church stewards 

• Choir/music group leaders 

• Property stewards & caretakers 

• Church secretaries 
 

Leaders of other organisations working 
with children or vulnerable adults who use 
church premises are also warmly invited, 
please share with these organisations. 
 

If you have undertaken advanced level 
training within the last four years there is 
no need to renew the basic training. S
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Bird Boxes 

Now is a great time to get bird boxes up because it’s when many of 

our resident birds begin the process of looking for nest sites for next 

year. Some birds will use them to roost in winter. Here are some top 

tips: 

• If you have the common bird box with a small hole at the front (ie, for blue tits, great 

tits or sparrows) place them on a house wall facing between north and east. This 

avoids glaring sunlight which they don’t like. Don’t just go for one box; 2, 3 or 4 will 

give you more chance of occupation next spring and you may even develop a colony! 

Don’t place them too close together as this might promote aggression between noisy 

neighbours. 

• Avoid placing boxes immediately next to busy footpaths or roads and if you have 

pets, hide boxes away from areas they frequently use. Often, chapel buildings are 

excellent sites for bird boxes. Have a word with your property steward!  

• Make sure there are branches nearby that the bird can land on before going into the 

box. This will save energy when feeding young birds and when teaching the young to 

fly. 

• Boxes should be placed high enough, 3 metres is good, to reduce the risk of 

predators accessing the box. 

• Sit back and enjoy – fingers crossed! 

 
Recycling at St John’s (ECO Group) 
 

Just a reminder that there is a recycling station at 
St John’s in Settle.  
 

We recycle jewellery for the Alzheimer’s Society, 
stamps for charities (currently RNIB), printer ink 
cartridges and batteries for Settle Hub. 
 

Do remember to bring in any of these items when visiting St John’s.  Obviously, other 
churches may have their own recycling initiatives. 
 

Sadly, we no longer recycle blister packs although ACE is able to offer this facility for those 
attending their monthly sessions at St John’s. 
 


